
 

 

 

 

 

 

TO:  Regent Governance Committee   

FROM: Erica Weston, Deputy Counsel 
 
DATE:  February 28, 2025 

RE: Regent Law Article 1, Part A: Establishment and Location 
 
Regent Law Article 1, Part A recites the constitutional history of the university’s 
establishment.  It also provides that the university “shall consist of a president's office and 
four campuses, each of which shall be headed by a chancellor,” and states where each is 
located. 
 
This regent law was adopted in 2010 and was last reviewed by the Board of Regents in 2018. 
In May 2024, the Regent Governance Committee approved a five-year schedule for the 
continuing formal review of all regent laws and policies. Pursuant to this schedule, this regent 
law is due for review. Staff does not recommend any changes. 
 
Under Regent Policy 2.N, Regent Law Article 1, Part A will be discussed by the Governance 
Committee on March 25, 2025; will be noticed publicly to the full board on April 10-11, 2025; 
and will be further discussed by the Governance Committee at its May 15, 2025, meeting.  
Accordingly, any changes to Regent Law Article 1, Part A could be considered at the June 5, 
2025, Board of Regents meeting. Because this is a regent law, any changes would require a 
two-thirds vote by the Board of Regents. 
 
 
  


